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T – Participated by Telephone

1. Call to Order – Lou Putney – 7:17 pm.
2. Roll Call/Proxies/Agenda Review – Lou Putney:   No proxies.
3. Visitors' Comments –   Phil Scheidt and Beth Bell, no comments.
4. Review Last Month’s Minutes – Lou Putney:  Motion for approval of the regular February 2013 Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes.  Motion passed unanimously.       Motion:  Rick   / 2nd: Richard.  
5. Audit - Phil Scheidt presented the FY 2012 audit.  A written report was provided.

· Refer Management Letter to Finance Committee for discussion.
6. Consent Agenda – Lou Putney:   There were no Consent Agenda items.
7. President’s Report/Executive Committee Report – Lou Putney:
· Recorded editorial for air about equal marriage rights in Florida Legislature.  Lou was concerned about how many times it was played.
· Encouraged the Board to produce future editorials.
· Retreat went well.
8. Station Manager Report – Sydney White:  
· Written report in Appendix A.
· Discussion about future directions as discussed at the retreat.
9. Nominating Committee – Kurt Madsen:   

· No Report.
10. Development Committee – Nancy Johnson:  
· The committee met on March 14.  Discussion of past and future events.

· Whole Foods Day on March 12:  Profit of $3,800+.
· Future events:

· Mermaid Bar:  “Swing Night” benefit, last Tuesday on the month (March 26).

· House Party – South Tampa on April 6th.

· Volunteer Banquet:  Sunday April 7th at Roosevelt 2-6 pm.

11. Youth Committee – Ian DeBarry: 
· ‘Battle of Bands’ planning continues.

· Starting a Facebook group.

· In-studio cameras:  Donor is stepping forward to provide equipment. 

12. Mortgage reduction committee – Rick Hurley:  No report.
13. Diversity Committee – Diane Dill-Peterson. 
· Committee meeting scheduled tomorrow on March 19 (Tuesday).  Discussion about future events.

· No idea of what to expect.  Looking to contact focus groups.
· ‘Whispers’ about different standards will be addressed.

14. Finance Committee report – Michael Sedita:  
· Met before the meeting tonight.  Discussed  with Phil Scheidt
· Recommendation to move money to ‘C1 Bank’ in St. Petersburg.

· Motion to instruct staff to open an account at C1 Bank, with authorization for the Officers signatures on said account passed unanimously.  Motion: Jeff   / 2nd:  JoEllen.

· Need an analysis on our investment strategy.  

15. Personnel Committee – Rick Hurley:  

· Went into Executive session to discuss personnel matters from 9:19 to 10:06 pm.

· Will schedule a committee meeting in the next month.

16. Long Range Planning – Jeff Harris:  

· March 2013 Board/Staff retreat went very well!  
· Notes will be compiled this week.
· Will pursue ways to apply these new ideas to the existing LR plan. (Road Map).
17. Community Advisory Council (CAC) – Rick Hurley:  
· He has been organizing a group of eight from our multi-county coverage area.

· Written report to follow.
18. Volunteer Committee – Mike Bagby.
· The committee met on February 4 (Monday).  Minutes were sent to all by emails.
· Volunteer Banquet is being planned for April 7 (Sunday) Roosevelt 2.0.

· Next meeting is scheduled for March 4 (Monday).

· VC bylaws changes are ready for BOD Bylaws Committee.
19. By-Laws – Richard Manning:  

· Discussion of WMNF Radio Activist Volunteer Committee By-Laws revisions. 

· Will meet soon to amend the BOD by-laws to conform.

· Motion to accept amended Volunteer Committee by-laws passed unanimously.                 Motion:  Nancy / 2nd: Ian
20. Old Business / Follow-up:  
· .
21. New Business:
· Station Manager Annual Evaluation is coming up!
19.  
Attendance Review – Jeff Harris: 
· Letty now has four absences in the past calendar year.
· President Lou Putney declared Letty removed from the Board as required by our by-laws.  
· Motion to remove Letty’s oldest absence and reinstate her to the Board passed unanimously.  Motion:  JoEllen / 2nd: Ian
20.  
Evaluation – Lou Putney: 


Participation:  8.4
Accomplishments:  8.8 
Listening:  8.3
Scheduling:  9.1
21.  
Adjournment – Lou Putney:  The Board meeting adjourned at 10:51 pm.
By: 









Jeff Harris, Secretary
Approved by the Board on: 






Appendix A – Station Manager’s Report

To: The Board of Directors, NBSF

From: Sydney White, General Manager, WMNF-FM/HD

Subject: Monthly Report for March 2013 

Date: March 16, 2013

Revenues

WMNF conducted its spring membership drive beginning Wednesday, February 20th.  It ran for seven days – through February 27th.  The goal was $250,300. At the end of the seven days we were approximately $20,000 short. However, in the two weeks since then (as of 3/15) we have made up $16,000 of the deficit, taking our total to $246,300. As of 2/28/13, $498,268 (50%) of our FY 13 goal of $996,000 has been collected. 

Revenues from underwriting and development projects currently stands at $ 51,156 as of the end of February. In the special events area (concerts) we have expended $79,100 for an ROI of only $5,145. Our largest lost (bust) was the recent Rocking the Ranch three day event which lost $11,478 (not including staff time). Over the second half of the year we will have to “get handle” on our Special Events investments. We are going to pay closer attention to the potential for return on our investment for the bands and/or artist we book.

We combined Community Engagement with Development in a WMNF appreciation day at Whole Foods. The final numbers are not yet in, but preliminary report indicates that we will make upwards of $3,500 from the event. 

Programming 
The issues which resulted in the suspension of a programmer for thirty days were handled and he was conditionally reinstated to the program last week. We are in the final edits of the new programmers’ agreement and plan to roll it out at a management initiated all station meeting in mid April. 

Engineering
We did receive the new engineering contract from the Brown Consulting. The contract came in at slightly higher hourly rates than the previous contract, however we have negotiated back down to reasonable, manageable rates and weekly hours that should keep us within budget. In addition, I have changed some of the language in the contract to ensure that the station’s expectations of the contact are fully met, and to clearly define the areas of responsibilities of the contract engineer.

As a result of the break-in in the engineering/operations area the weekend of February 8 -10 (referenced in my last report), we have taken steps to update the cameras, replace the recorders and re-key the locks to the engineering/operations area.   

Preventive engineering work was conducted on the two master broadcast studios this month – swapping out the fader bays on the control board of each. This work is projected to extend the life of the control board in both studios an additional 24 to 36 months. 

Retreat 

Maxie Jackson, former President of NFCB facilitated our March 9 Board/staff planning retreat. Most of the staff who attended believed that it achieved the best possible result that could be expected in the short time – aligning the ideas and expectations of both staff and the Board on the “same page”. 

Other Station Activities

We are hosting a special member appreciation event for our Circle-of-Friends members this Sunday at the Palladium in St. Petersburg. 

We met with the Dean and Chair of the professional music production department at St. Petersburg College regarding the possible involvement of their students in production work at WMNF, the use of their facilities for WMNF events and the use of their broadcast production facility to record community-based PSAs to be aired on WMNF.
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